Veterans' Hospital Ne. 37,

) Waukesha, Wisconsin,
April 28, 1922,

Honorable Hanford MacNider,
Hational Commander, American Legion,
Indisnapnlis, Indiana.

Pear Bir:

Please acoept my thanks for your letter of April
22, 1922, expressing apprecistion of our efforts in
taking care of patients at this hospitsl end of our
eooperation with the Amorican Legion in doing this.

In administering the hospital we have attempted to
maintein & high degree of medioal efficiency and st the
same time put & personal toush in our dealings with the
patients, T believe that making their problems our own
is not only cempatible with the best treatment), but ias
essential to it in the handling of nervous ceses such as
we deal with here. Our policy of kindly dealing with
the patients has sometimes been oriticized on medical
grounds, but the results we get seem to prove it to be
correct and I am especially pleased that our efforts meet
with the approvael of yourself and your organization.

Yours very sincerely, i
{
! it

Lawrence Kolb, I
Surgeon in Chargze. ES "




